

## Blowing Rock ABC Board

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513

Susie Greene, Chairman Sylvia Tarleton, Member Jerry Starnes, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on May 16, 2019. Chair Susie Greene called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. The other members were then given the opportunity to excuse themselves from any business items that posed possible conflicts. None were reported.

The minutes of the prior meeting were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Finance Officer gave her report on sales that ended on April 30, 2019. Sales were \$132,356.46. This was an increase from \$114,134.20 in April 2018.

## Old Business:

- Blowing Rock Town employees reviewed the gutter development project at the store and will offer possible solutions and assistance.
- Shatley Investments subcontracted the sealing and stripping of the parking lot. Completion date will be scheduled in the near future.
- The ALE report that was entered by Officer Justin Wood has been corrected for the month of March 2019.

## New Business:

- The Board asked that the financial information for the previous year be placed in an article for the local media.
- 2) The Board will discuss giving extra money to the Town of Blowing Rock. The Board would like to earmark if possible some of these funds to be used for the police officer assigned to the Blowing Rock School.
- 3) The Manager and Financial Officer presented the 2019-2020 proposed budget and the budget message to the Board for approval.
- 4) The Manager attended the NABCA Conference in Florida on May 18th.
- 5) The 2019-2020 grant application information will be placed in the newspaper.
- 6) Ray Russell sent a letter to the ABC Board and the Board Members thanking them for the financial information that was sent to him.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on June 20, 2019 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store.